BRADFORD ON AVON AND MELKSHAM
PATIENTS’ PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES of PPG GENERAL MEETING

The Health Centre, Bradford on Avon

Tuesday 6 March 2012, 7.00 P.M.

1.
Welcome and Introduction

Derek Glover, PPG Chairman, welcomed everyone to the March general meeting of the Bradford on Avon and Melksham Patients’ Participation Group. Derek then talked briefly about the agenda for the evening. He also mentioned that Trevor Rothwell had retired from the committee and thanked him for his contribution. 
Apologies were received from the following:

Jennifer Andrews; Anne & Roger Didcote; Bernie Hobbs; Vivien Norfolk. 

2. 
Previous minutes of PPG general meeting of 7 December 2011

There were no matters arising from the minutes of the previous meeting. 

3.
PPG Business

3.1
Treasurer’s Report

The new bank account for the PPG has been setup. The balances of the funds at present are £1129 with £17 in petty cash. The subscription of £30 will be paid to the National Association of Patients’ Participation in the near future.
3.2
Purchase of high chairs for surgery waiting room

The PPG has agreed to purchase two chairs for the waiting room. Each chair will cost £209 + vat.
3.3
PPG Leaflets and Logo

The new leaflets with the swan logo for the PPG have been completed. Thanks were given to committee member Sheila Wood for all her work on the leaflets. The new PPG leaflets are available in the surgeries and on the website.

3.4
PPG Newsletter


The PPG will have pages in the practice newsletter and not a separate newsletter. Viv Norfolk has sent in a report of the LINK service to be included in the next newsletter. All are asked to contribute ideas and volunteer articles for the newsletter to help with publishing information for the patients.
3.5
Contacts with outside organisations

RUH Bath Forum

There were no special items at the Forum concerning the PPG. 

It was recommended that patients read the Forum’s newsletter.

NHS Stakeholders
The local Stakeholders will be holding quarterly meetings to discuss the new commissioning for health services.  Pam Francis, PPG committee member, volunteered to attend the next meeting, date still to be confirmed.
Local HealthWatch

Derek Glover gave feedback from the HealthWatch meeting he had attended at the end of January. Around 70 people attended the meeting in Trowbridge to hear of the plans for the Local HealthWatch including the formation of the local Health and Wellbeing Board. The HealthWatch plans will include how they will influence the health and social care in Wiltshire including advocacy and representation for local people. The National HealthWatch will start operating in April 2013.
There may be a possibility of speakers from HealthWatch attending the AGM of the PPG in September to give the latest information available.

3.6
Garden Party - arrangements so far; need for volunteers

An update was given about the PPG Garden Party. The date has been booked for Friday 6 July and the jazz band has also been booked. There will be a limit of around 100 tickets issued for the party. A request was made for many volunteers to take part in the various activities needed for the party organisation. Jennifer Andrews, the party co-ordinator, will arrange sub-committee meetings for the party volunteers.
3.7
 Ideas for future PPG meetings

A discussion was held about future meetings. Various suggestions of topics were made including:
- Update of the merger of the practices by a senior Doctor and Manager.

- Talk by a governor of the Mineral Hospital of Bath

- Talk by a speaker from a charity about domestic violence.

- Talk by HealthWatch at the September AGM
- Talk by a speaker from the Help for Heroes charity
Any further ideas and requests should be sent to the chairman, Derek Glover.
4.
Practice News

Alda Sinclair gave an update to patient queries about several items including appointments and access to patients’ own doctor. The appointment system is being reviewed at the moment and extra appointment slots are being put in place. There is the provision of the duty doctor and two emergency nurses at the surgery each day.
5.
Any other business

5.1
A query was raised about the condition of the pavement outside the health centre surgery building in Bradford on Avon.
5.2
Friends of Bradford on Avon Community Healthcare will be holding their AGM on Thursday 26 April in the B on A United Reform Church hall at 7.30pm. This meeting will also give information about the old hospital site and the plans for the new nursing home and other premises to be built on the site.  

6.
Presentation by the Great Western Ambulance Service

Then there followed a very interesting talk by Julia Doel from the Great Western Ambulance Service about: 

· Early diagnosis of heart attack and strokes

· Resuscitation techniques including a demonstration

· First Responder Service

2012 Dates for the Diary:

PPG Management Committee Meeting
- Tuesday 24 April 

PPG General Meeting


- Tuesday 12 June

PPG Management Committee Meeting
- Tuesday 26 June

PPG Garden Party



- Friday 6 July

PPG AGM




- Tuesday 18 September

PPG General Meeting


- December (date to be arranged)
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